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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 
FEBRUARY 2024 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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  CHAIRMAN’S ROUND UP 

Well, another New Year is upon us and what an entrance it made 
- rain and wind battering the Country. Lets hope the weather 
settles down as we go  forward. So what do we have to look 
forward to in 2024? Well from an international perspective, the 
ending of hostilities in the Ukraine and Palestine which is causing 
so much hardship and destruction. On a local level we are quite 
lucky to live in this peaceful area so let us continue to enjoy it, 
and look after it for the future. 
 
The Parish Council has met to put together its budget for the next 
financial year, and details of the budget, plus the Precept 
amounts are detailed in this issue. 
 
We have also agreed a range of activities for residents of all ages 
which will run throughout the year, so watch out for details in the 
Village News, and on our Social Media platforms. Members of the 
Parish Council were so pleased that the events we put together in 
2023 were so well received by all residents, so we introduced a 
couple of new things for people to take part in and enjoy. 
There are still some vacancies on the Parish Council, and we 
would encourage anybody who is interested in getting involved to 
come along to one of the meetings to see what goes on, and the 
different aspects of how the Council functions.  
 
Contact details for myself and the Clerk in in the Village News as 
always so please feel free to get in touch. We will be happy to talk 
you through any questions or concerns you may have. 
The Village Hall is still very popular with new and existing hirers, 
and party bookings are increasing all the time. People from 
outside the Village have complimented us on the hall and what it 
has to offer. 
     Cllr. Paul Fieldgate 
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The December meeting had been held as usual and the January 

meeting of the Council was  held on Tuesday 9th January 2024 up 

at the Village Hall in the main room.  The January meeting is the 

one at which the budget for the coming financial year is set, along 

with the precept for Healing Village. 

 

Highways/footpaths 

The PC held its quarter highways meeting with NELC in November 

2023 and all ongoing issues are being c/f with NELC. 

 

Planning 

The following planning applications were considered at the last two 

meetings and the agreed comments of the Parish Council shown 

below each one.  These comments are then submitted to NELC as 

required: 

  

Planning Application Reference: DM/1133/21/FUL 
Proposal: Variation of Condition 1 (Limited Period) following 
DM/0934/16/FUL to extend 
the limited period approval for a further 5 years 
Location: Lenzing Fibers Ltd Energy Park Way Grimsby 

No objections  

 

 
 

 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

February 2024 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Additional police information 

 

I am a Healing resident and police officer of 25 years. Whilst I am 
aware crime in the village is rare and low in number I am happy 
to volunteer time in support of the local neighbourhood team 
with any residents that may wish crime prevention advice for 
new builds and those who are longer term residents. I am able to 
offer victim advice for all forms of crimes reported and happy to 
complete home visits for any formal crime prevention advice 
needed. 

Please email my secure police email address with any requests 
and contact numbers. 

 

Ian.potter@humberside.police.uk 

mailto:Ian.potter@humberside.police.uk
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update January 2024 

Crime 

There were twenty three reported crimes across the Wolds 
Ward during December. Four offences were reported in 
Healing.  

On 7
th
 December, Christmas garden ornaments were 

stolen from a garden on Ivy Farm Court. Other reports 
relate to an assault, harassment, and a minor public order 
incident.  

There were no reports of ASB.  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for 
the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public 
confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in 
the area in which we all live and work.                                                                                      
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues 
where they live so that we can deal with any issues and 
step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-
emergency issues is 101 

The named officer for Healing are:                                                                                           
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                      

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds                        
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Planning Application Reference: DM/0844/23/FUL 
Proposal: Repair and reinstate rock revetment between New 
Cut Drain Outfall and Old Fleet Drain Outfall (adjacent to the 
Humber Estuary) and works to enable access to New Cut Drain 
Outfall and Old Fleet Drain Outfall with associated landscape 
improvements and environmental mitigation (amended 
documents including HRA and Water Framework Directive 
Assessment) 
Location: Land Between New Cut Drain Outfall And Middle 
Drain Outfall Grimsby To 
Stallingborough North East Lincolnshire 

No objections 
 
Green Agenda Group 
The Group will be carrying out a Christmas tree recycling 
programme in January 2024 and this has already commenced 
with trees being deposited in the village hall car park.      
 
Events 
Thanks to everyone who attended the Christmas sing-a-long 
around the tree outside the Hall in December  and special 
thanks to Vibe for their help.  We have plenty of events 
scheduled in for 2024 so do please keep an eye on our FB page 
and the events page in the Newsletter. 
 
Village Hall 
The long overdue enlarging of the serving hatch between the 
kitchen and the main hall has now been completed and is very 
welcome!  Decorating will take place in the Easter holidays. 
We still have a very busy hall schedule and weekends are kept 
for family parties, birthday parties etc. 
 
 
 

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk


 

6 

Parish Council notes continued….. 

 
Parks and Land Management 
The Council has now put in place a management plan for the 
Moated Site and nettles have been cut back in January and the 
old inner perimeter fencing has now been fully removed. 
 
All other sites were being maintained as usual with grass cutting 
coming to a stop on the parks for the winter months and 
remedial works to the bowling green being carried out between 
seasons.  The tennis court nets are now being stored for winter 
and the court surface cleaned and made ready for Spring 2024. 
 
 
Finance 

The nine month/third quarter accounts were approved at the 

January 2024 meeting and the budget set.   

Staffing budget for the year had already been agreed and this was 

incorporated into the budget.  

The budget was set t £90,390 for the year 24/25 and the precept 

requirement for the Village was set at £72,500. 

All information will be published on the website and within the 

February 2024 edition of the Healing news. 

Email 

 clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 

Any questions please call the Parish Office or email us. 

      www.healingparishcouncil.com 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 13th February 2024 

And 

Tuesday 12th March 2024 

7.30 pm at Healing Village Hall 

 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Know your Village Councillors! 

My name is Hannah Jones and I’d like to introduce myself as one of the 

newest members of the Parish Council.  

I have lived in the village all of my life apart from a break to attend Leeds 

University and a stint living in North Wales when my husband was post-

ed to Mountain Rescue at RAF Valley. 

My mums side of the family is local to the village, The Bird family were 

very active residents for many years and well known so I have long ties 

with the village itself.  I have attended both of the village schools and of 

which my children do also; both secondary and primary.  

I have three children with my husband Ian and two dogs and one pony. I 

like to take an active part in village life and have previously been on the 

Primary School PTA and Governors and now sit on the Parental group at 

the Secondary School also. 

I have been a qualified nurse for 18 years and have worked in Grimsby 

and North Wales respectively. I have spent the last 16 years as a com-

munity nurse visiting people in their own homes to provide essential 

daily care.   

I have joined the Parish Council to help keep up the good work already 

being done and to engage with local residents and help take action and 

support any issues that arise.  Healing is a lovely village and albeit one 

that has grown since my childhood but it still has its village charm and 

we are lucky to have events placed on for us and groups to attend.  

I would like to hear from any residents with any ideas on ways we can 

make the village better and more accessible to others, we might not be 

able to do everything we can certainly take on ideas and have a go! 

                         Cllr. Hannah Jones 
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View from the Pew—February 2024 

Writing this in early January I can see the first Snowdrops in my garden out in 

bloom, despite the very cold wind blowing.  To me this is a little sign of hope that 

Spring and warm weather will soon be on it way.  I shall be able to sit in the gar-

den, enjoying the warmth of the sunshine and all the other flowers will be out in 

bloom.Maybe as you watch the TV news or hear of problems in your Church or 

community you may feel that that your world is not just in the grip of winter but 

also of darkness.  The darkness of the planet being destroyed by climate change. 

The darkness of the increasing number of people struggling with debt and home-

lessness. This is also a world of increasing violence and war international and 

locally. All these are caused by us humans.  Where can you find hope in these 

situations to restore the world to be a better place? Can you do anything? 

In these situations, we fear it is all out of our control. We have no hope and fear 

we can do nothing. But what if we hope within ourselves by doing small things 

that do make a difference within our family, Church, or village. As we see how 

our resources and gifts can bring help and healing to others, we realise we can 

make a difference and give them hope too. Then we may realise we can bring 

hope to things on a wider scale by supporting campaigns, giving more to chari-

ties, supporting food larders, challenging discrimination, or spending more time 

in prayer.  

If you look at the 38 degrees website, you can see how a simple organisation can 

make a difference by the small effort of many people.  Anybody can submit a 

petition which is then circulated nationally amongst the members numbering 

several hundreds  of thousands and then forwarded to the appropriate authority 

responsible for the problem. It has for example resulted in several changes of 

government policy bringing hope to people. 1.2 million people campaigned on 

the Post Office issue. Will you support changes with this organisation or create 

change in your world?  Will you reduce your consumption of the World’s re-

sources? Will you give of your resources to those in need? Will you respect peo-

ple of all nationalities, age, and sexuality?   You really can make a difference with 

your hope. Go for it. May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you 

trust in Him so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.  

Romans 15:13   
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

FEBRUARY 2024 

Feb  4th   10.00 a.m  At Healing  Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede   

  10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher:  

    Rev’d P. Mickleburgh 

Feb 11th  10.00 a.m At Keelby Preacher: Mrs. Nikki Coles 

Feb 18th   10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher:  

    Mr. Mark Lenton 

   10.00 a.m. At Keelby Preacher:  

    Mrs. Ruth Constant 

Feb 25th  10.00 a.m. At Keelby Rev’d Neil Vickers 

 

Flower Rota for February 

February 4th Mrs E.Ede 

February 11th At Keelby 

February 18th Mrs. C. Broderick 

February 25th At Keelby 

 

Minister:  Rev’d Neil Vickers Tel. 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate  paulf@healingparishcouncil.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson  melanied@healingparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Hannah Jones  hannahj@healingparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough  daves@healingparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Dave McIntyre    davidm@healingparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Hannah Tofton    hannaht@healingparishcouncil.com 

    

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual mem-
ber of the Council . 

 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

FOR 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

Quiz Night   Saturday 10th February 

Family Easter Bingo Saturday 9th March 

Seniors Lunch  Friday 22nd March 1-3 pm 

Ladies Shopping Night   Friday 19th April 

(Please go to next page for details of events above) 

    Saturday 15th June—Summer Event 

(This will be a music event from 5 pm through to 11 pm 

with bar, entertainment, food trucks etc.) 

Summer holiday Clubs  

Wednesday mornings 

10.30 to 12.30 throughout the Summer 

This year’s Summer Clubs will see a visit from Nunny’s 

Farm with all the animals; Andy Carr session again; Heal-

ing All Stars Cricket Club and a Crafting Session. 

Further details will follow. 
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Defibrillator Information 

The Parish Council currently manages 2 defibrillators within 

the Village which are for public use and accessible 24/7. 

The first is at the British Legion Club and the second is at the 

Working Men’s Club on Rookery Road. 

These are both accessible at all times.  There is a code which 

is given when you make the phone call to the emergency ser-

vices and this then opens the boxes. 

The Parish Council pays LIVES to manage and maintain the 

two machines for it each year and it has just organised a new 

box for the defibrillator at the Working Men’s Club. 

Each defib box also has information on it which shows the 

postcode location of the machine and also the ‘what three 

words’ location. 

Healing Moated Site 

The fencing on the inner perimeter of the site has now been re-

moved and the nettles have been strimmed and more treatment 

for the banks of nettles will be carried out in March when new 

growth  can be treated and hopefully some of the nettles eradi-

cated. 

There will be some extra paths cut into the site to allow easier 

access across and through the site and further plans are ongoing 

to enhance the biodiversity  of the site. 
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Family 

Easter Bingo 

Night 

Saturday 9th March 2024 

Healing Village Hall 

6 to 8 pm 

Easter Eggs for Prizes—Stand Up Bingo 

Light Refreshments for sale on the night 

 

COME ALONG AND JOIN IN THE FUN!! 

 

Free entry and bingo books £1 per book 

With 4 games being played 
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Event Details—Healing Village Hall 

 

 Quiz Night 

Saturday 10th February 2024 

If you haven’t yet booked a table give us a call on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@healingparishcouncil.com to see if there are any 

spaces left. 

£5 for quiz, pie and peas supper and bring your own 

drinks. 

 

EASTER FAMILY BINGO NIGHT 

See poster on previous page.  Family bingo night—£1 

per bingo game book and we will have four games as 

well as one round of ‘stand up bingo’ - great fun! 

There will be Easter prizes, lots of fun and light refresh-

ments will be on sale. 

Come along and join us ! 
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NELC Ward Councillors for Healing Village 

 

If you need to raise an issue or have a problem with a service provided 

by NELC, then do please contact one of your Ward Councillor Members. 

Councillor David Hasthorpe 

david.hasthorpe@nelincs.gov.uk 

OR 

Councillor Henry Hudson 

henry.hudson@nelincs.gov.uk 

Both members’ contact details are also on the NELC website at 

www.nelincs.gov.uk 
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Village Walks 

There will be a village walk on 24th February 
 
We will meet at the Methodist Church at 2pm for our 2-3 
mile walk. 
We hope that you will come and join our walking fellowship 
on the footpaths around the village some of which are not 
well known. 
 
More details from Peter Ede at 01472 883625. 
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SENIORS LUNCH 

Friday 22nd March 2023 

1 to 3 pm 

Upon request to do more of these, we are having another 

of our Seniors Lunches—over 70’s please.  Please book 

your place with us as before—call/message us on 

07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 

 

SHOPPING NIGHT 

Friday 16th April 2023 

7.15/7.30 pm start 

£5.00 per ticket which includes a free glass of wine or 

soft drink on arrival.  Lots and lots of women’s high street 

fashions at hugely discounted prices. 

 River Island, Next, M & S, Laura Ashley etc. Etc. 

Including some designer items.  Bags, scarves, shoes etc. 

TRY BEFORE YOU BUY AND CASH AND CARD ACCEPTED 

(In collaboration with Lincs Fashions Ltd.) 
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HEALING BUDGET AND PRECEPT INFORMATION FOR 

FINANCIAL YEAR 24-25 

The Parish Council set its budget for year 24-25 at the January 

2024 meeting and had also received the Council Tax base figures 

from NELC and set its precept based on its budget and the base 

figures.  All information is set out below. 

 

 

Budget for 24-25  totals 

Admin    

Stationery/copier/postage etc. 300  

Telephone 50  

Audit Fee 850  

Councillors Expenses 100  

Courses/Training 500  

Insurance (for all) 2500  

ERNLLCA subscription 1000  

Website annual hosting etc. 300  

Defibrillators 400  £       6,000.00  

   

Land Sites    

christmas Tree and lights 500  

Footpath/car park gritting 750  

Porri's Wood 1000  

Moated Site 2500  

Chapel Footpath hedge 800  

Cornflower Copse 1000  

Quantock Gardens 1000  £       7,550.00  
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  After a bit of time off over the Christmas period it’s already starting to 
look much greener for the year ahead. 

On a cool but sunny New Year’s Day a group of 6 did a flowering plant 
survey/hunt of the Moated Settlement site. This is part of a national 
project run by the Botanical Society of Britain and Ireland (https://
nyph.bsbi.org), which is supported by one of the group. It took well over 
an hour to walk round the site and peer into all the corners but the result 
was a total of 6 plants – a few more than I was expecting! These were 
Periwinkle, Dandelion, Daisy, Shepherd’s Purse, Aconite and Petty Spurge 
(for which a magnifying glass was required). This is now on the national 
database and will be repeated every year to see how things improve. We 
have some way to go as one group on the Norfolk coast apparently 
recorded 67 plants!!! 

We again arranged the Christmas Tree recycling at Poplar Road Park. This 
was even better than last year with about 60 trees being brought in. They 
will be shredded and the resulting mulch used on the Moated Settlement 
– this may involve a volunteer wheel barrow push or two. 

On a national note – the record for wind power generation was broken 
on 21st December with 21.81 GW being produced for half an hour. The 
previous record was a bit over 21 GW on 10th  January 2023, so not a 
huge step forward. The main problem now is access from the windfarms 
to the national grid – otherwise quite a bit more should be possible. 

Finally, several get togethers have been held at the Village Hall to 
progress plans for green things to do with the Moated Settlement and 
Porri’s Wood. These will continue on most Thursday evenings from 7.30 
to 8.30 ish. They are not formal meetings – more of a chat over coffee 
and biscuits – so please feel free to drop in and talk about anything green 
that you want. Keep an eye on the Village Notice Board. 

Hopefully Moving in a Greener Direction    

Dave Spreadborough (Parish Councillor) 

 

Healing Green Agenda Group 

 

15 

Awards   

Citizenship Award 100  

Grant aid funding 500  

Poppy Wreath  100  £          700.00  

   

Newsletter    

Printing 11000  

Distribution 2500  £     13,500.00  

    

Payroll    

All staffing costs 33000  £     33,000.00  

   

Village Hall   

new equpiment 750  

Power - gas and electricity 3500  

Business Rates 1000  

Water rates 1500  

Cleaning materials/hygiene 350  

Annual licences/checks 350  

Maintenance/repairs 1000  

Internet at Hall 240  

Bin/waste provision 1000  

Loan repayments 5500  £     15,190.00  

 

https://nyph.bsbi.org
https://nyph.bsbi.org
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Budget set at £90,390 

Precept Set at £72,500 

Parks   

Playground inspections/repairs 1000  

Grass cutting 2000  

Bowling Green maintenance 3500  

Repairs,  signs, minor items 250  

bins at park 1000  £       7,750.00  

   

   

Events   

Summer/holiday clubs 1250  

Seniors' Lunches 1000  

Summer event 2000  

Christmas event 500  

Othr events 100  £       4,850.00  

   

Extras/projects   

Church grass cutting donation 1000  

General village maintenance 500  

Green Group 350  

Any other projects 0  

new park equipment 0  £       1,850.00  

   

   

 Grand total  £     90,390.00  
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Would you like to advertise 

here? 

We distribute to over 1,400 

homes in Healing and we 

use our own distribution 

team. 

Call us on 07494 577661 or 

email us at 

clerk@healingparishcouncil.

com 

 

17 

 

The Parish Council has therefore set its budget at £93,390 for 

the financial year 24/25. 

The Precept for Healing Village has been set at £72,500 and 

below shows a table on how that should break down into the 

house bands when Council Tax bills are sent out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This current year’s precept was £55.31 for a Band D house—

Band D being the average used. 

This means that the increase for a Band D property in the Vil-

lage will be  £4.45 per year which equates to 37 pence per 

month. 

Council Tax Band 

A 

B 

C 

D 

E 

F 

G 

£72,500 24/25 

39.84 

46.48 

53.12 

59.76 

73.04 

86.32 

99.60 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council 

services. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another 

enquiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish 

Council offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

                                WEDNESDAY 7th February 2024 

between 2 and 4 pm 

No appointment needed, just come along! 

March 2024  Healing News 

The next edition will be the March 2024 edition. 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Friday 9th February 2024 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 
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HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

 

The popularity of our Social evening in January is certainly 
growing, once again we were able to welcome in the New Year 
with a few silly games and an amazing supper. Thank you to 
everyone who contributed in any way in making this a most 
enjoyable meeting. 

Our AGM will take place in February, this is always a chance to 
review the past year and to hear about the events we have 
planned for 2024. 

Our speaker for this meeting is Emma Lingard whose 
presentation is entitled “ Grimsby before the bulldozers!” Emma 
is a renowned historian and author and so we are delighted she 
is able to attend this meeting. 

We are always pleased to welcome new members, the cost of 
the year, all 12 meetings, is just £7.50 which includes 
refreshments. 

We meet at Healing Village Hall, Poplar Rd ,Healing on the 1st 
Tuesday of each month, next meeting is February 6th @7.30. 

For any further information 
please call01472887966. 
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Dog Fouling 

We have had some complaints about an increase in dog 

fouling on pavements etc. in the village.  Please do pick up 

after your dog and then take it home and put it in your 

wheelie bin—that’s the current NELC advice. 

If there’s a dog bin nearby you can use that, but otherwise 

do please take the bag home and put it in your general 

waste wheelie bin. 

With Spring around the corner (hopefully!) let’s make sure 

the Village is clean and tidy. 

Parish Council Vacancies 

There are still vacancies on the Parish Council— are you inter-

ested in getting involved in our events, helping provide services 

for the village you live in?  If so, then come along informally to 

the next PC meeting and sit and have a listen and see what it is 

the PC does and what sort of things it gets involved in. 

The PC is committed to providing services to the Village and to 

putting on events within the community for the benefit of all 

residents—if you think you would like to get involved, then we 

would be delighted to see you! 
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‘Toys for Joy’ Christmas Appeal 

A huge thank you to everyone who came to the coffee 

morning in December and for the donations of toys, Christmas 

food and treats brought to the appeal.  Your kindness and 

generosity was really appreciated. 

Thank you so much from everyone at the Immingham Food 

Larder (CARE) Christian Action and Resource Enterprise and 

Healing and Keelby Methodist Church. 

The response was amazing in these very difficult times, and it 

has made a big difference to many struggling local families at 

this special time of the year. 

Thank you! 

Healing News Notices 

If you have something which you would like 

to put in the Newsletter—perhaps an event 

your Group is doing, a thank you to some-

one, a message to mark a special event etc., 

then let us know. 

Email us at ‘clerk@healingparishcouncil.com’ 
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SUNDAY      4TH     FEBRUARY      11.00AM      HOLY COMMUNION  

SUNDAY     11TH    FEBRUARY      11.00AM      MORNING SERVICE  

SUNDAY     18TH    FEBRUARY      11.00AM      MORNING SERVICE  

SUNDAY     25TH    FEBRUARY      11.00AM     MORNING SERVICE  

 

THE REV   CHRISTINE  GOLDSMITH  01472 902292 
MOBILE  07494870701 

THE REV  MARK HUTSON  07745369630 

 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

CHRISTINA COLEMAN  01472 280120  

KEVIN ONN  01472 883478  

 

TO BOOK WEDDINGS OR CHRISTENINGS,  PLEASE CONTACT EITHER REV 
C. GOLDSMITH OR REV MARK HUTSON.  

THE CHURCH IS OPEN TUESDAY AFTERNOON FROM 2PM FOR PRIVATE 
AND PERSONAL PRAYER.  REFRESHMENTS WILL BE AVAILABLE.  

A SERVICE EVENING PRAYER IS HELD AT 4.30PM.ALL WELCOME.  

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS REQUIRED PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CHURCHWARDENS OR GO TO THE WEBSITE: 

 

                               www.achurchnearyou  

 

 

CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR FEBRUARY 2024 
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http://www.achurchnearyou
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What’s on at Healing Village Hall? 

There are plenty of regular classes and groups meeting 

at the Hall up on Poplar Park.  They include 

Mondays   

Baby Sensory Sessions  morning   (Charlotte) 

Keep Fit for mature ladies afternoon  (Dawn) 

Brownies     after school   (Sue) 

Tuesdays 

Yoga      morning   (Carol) 

Vibe Musical Theatre   after school  (Georgia) 

Keep fit     evening     (Chris) 

Garden Club (monthly)  evening 

Wednesdays 

Jolly tots Mums and toddlers morning  (Faye) 

Tree-rific Tots Sensory sensory afternoon   (Charlotte) 

Keep Fit/PIYO    evening    (Chris) 

Relic Band Practice   evening 
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Thursdays 

Core Centre of Performing   morning and  

 Arts     afternoon  (Annabelle) 

Boxercise     early evening  (Gary) 

Keep Fit     evening (Rachel) 

Fridays 

Jolly Tots Mums and Toddlers morning  (Faye) 

Core Centre Dance   afternoon (Annabelle) 

Gong Relaxation (monthly) evening  (Barbara) 

Saturday mornings 

Limelight Dance School  morning  (Jayne) 

 

Saturday afternoons/evenings and Sundays are available 

to hire for private events, children’s parties, family occa-

sions, christenings etc. 

For class enquiries please contact us and we will put you 

in touch or just call into the Hall. 

To book call us on 07494 577661 or email us at 

 clerk@healingparishcouncil.com 


